February 4, 2009

The Honorable Martin J. Sweeney

President, Cleveland City Council

Subject:  Council redistricting and policies for ensuring effective and efficient government

Dear Mr. President,

Thank you for your communication of your letter dated February 3rd regarding the Charter Review Commission’s recommended, and voter approved Council redistricting based on the City’s population and our Council’s readiness to proceed with complying with this new Charter amendment.

In the following days I will be seeking support and participation from Council leadership, my colleagues, our consultants and community groups for organizing a community meeting on the near westside to discuss and explore these important issues.  I would also like to be involved in ensuring that there is at least one near eastside meeting as well as it is likely that the central portions of the city will be most affected.

One primary concern that has been expressed thus far throughout the process of planning for a redistricting, is of what portions of the existing Wards will be shifted to accommodate what we anticipate will be nineteen newly configured Wards.  Complicating the issue further is that it is likely that we’ll be required to repeat this exercise of reducing the number of Wards by two, following the 2010 decennial census and ultimately arrive at a number of seventeen Wards by 2013. 
The intentions of organizing a community meeting to discuss these issues is to publicly review and disclose the process and likely actions of our Council as well as outcomes of our actions.  In addition, public meeting can also serve to begin to set a standard and process for future redistricting.

In carrying out this redistricting process this year and in the future, following the decennial census of 2010, I recommend that we along with the Administration pursue and adopt the Charter Review Commission’s Policy Recommendation # 3 that was submitted to City Council in August, 2008 called for “the creation of Neighborhood Development, Planning and Service Districts”.

The rational for this recommendation was for it to be a “companion proposal to any reduction in the number of City Council ward representatives”, and that neighborhood districts would help ensure efficient management and delivery of services and better public involvement.  The recommendation (see attached) was passed with a ten to zero vote with four persons abstaining and was recommended to be placed on the ballot along with the council rightsizing legislation.  Although that did not occur, I believe it would now be prudent to pursue the establishment of the legislation in cooperation and partnership with the Mayor and his Administration as well as community stakeholders.

I want to thank you and my colleagues in advance for your consideration in assisting with the community meetings that I propose as well as pursuing the Charter Review’s Policy Recommendation for Neighborhood Districts.

Sincerely,

Brian J. Cummins

Councilman, Ward 15

Cc:
Mayor Frank G. Jackson

Ms. Patricia Britt, Clerk of Council


All Council Members

Mr. Robert Dykes

Mr. Larry Brisker

Dr. Mark Salling

Attachment:  Charter Review Commission’s Policy Recommendation # 3

